
 
 

Save the Date –  Cottage Owners Meeting -  June 27 – 10 a.m. – The Pavilion 

the 

Linwood Breeze 
How good it was to enjoy Sunday’s worship service, even though 
we could not be together physically.  For the foreseeable future 
we will “meet” via streaming as described below.   
 

Community cannot be cancelled! 
 
There are several ways to access the service: 

1. You can go to linwoodchristianlife.org.  This should 
bring the service up at 10:00 a.m. on Sunday morning or 
any time after that.  (That means you can “go to church” 
at 2:00 a.m. if you can’t sleep!) 

2. For audio only tune in to: 97.3 FM (accessible only 
within Linwood Park); or go to linwoodradio.com. 
 

Keeping with our theme of  JOY, Park Pastor Chris Scruggs’ 
message will focus on the Joy of Family Celebrations.  His 
Scripture text for this Sunday is Luke 2:42-52.   
 
Again we will share in music and a kids’ message from Josiah. 
 

Streamed Worship 
Service 

June 21 – 10 a.m. 

Adult Bible Study 

Wed., June 24 – 10 a.m. 
The Pavilion 

Evening Vespers 

June 21 – 7 p.m. 
The Pavilion 

Masks   
Social Distancing 

Bring a lawn chair * 

J U N E  2 0 ,  2 0 2 0  

Worship at Linwood 

Join us on  
Facebook 

Hard copies of The Breeze will not be handed out 
to cottages this summer, at least until conditions 
change.  The Breeze will be posted online weekly. 
However, there will be copies posted on The Park 
bulletin boards for your reference. 

Masks   
Social Distancing 
Bring a lawn chair 

* In case of rain, meet in the 
narthex of The Tabernacle 

DON’T MISS VESPERS  
A TIME TOGETHER 
SUNDAY EVENING 

 

Just come to the The Pavilion *  
at 7:00 p.m. for an shared time of 
outdoor worship.   
 

Bring a lawn chair if you desire.  
Please mask, as we continue to 
practice social distancing.   
 

We may be distanced physically, 
but not spiritually. 

BIBLE STUDY 
 

Every Wednesday at 10 a.m. in 
the Pavilion, Pastor Chris is 
leading in a study of the book of 
Luke.   This study synchs with 
the sermon series; his style is 
creative and not intimidating.  All 
are welcome!   Bring a mask. 
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Linwood Radio 
A Sound in the Air for 

a Place in the Heart The Stand will open on Friday, June 26th and 
will remain open until August 2.   
 
Daily hours will be from 3:00 - 9:00 p.m. except 
on July 3rd and 4th, when we will open from 
12:00 - 9:00 p.m..   
 

Orders will be take-out only.   
No inside store purchases. 

 
The menu will consist of:  ice cream, milk 
shakes etc., beverages,  popcorn, nachos, candy 
treats bags, and snacks. 
 
The daily menu will be posted on the outside of 
The Stand’s window and on signage in line. 
 
All sanitary precautions will be taken including: 
outside hand sanitizers, required social 
distancing in line.   Employee will wear masks 
and gloves. The Store will be sanitized on a 
daily basis. 
 
Payments will be taken with credit card or 
cottage accounts only.  Cash will not be accepted. 
 
Check Linwood radio 97.3 for The Stand 
announcements. 

When coronavirus hit and the implications 
began to unfold, a Linwood couple, knowing 
that things would be different this summer, 
started brainstorming about creative ways to 
modify Linwood’s typical approach to Christian 
programming.  
 
They wondered, what if Linwood could 
broadcast over a radio station, on which we 
could share information, lift spirits, and 
encourage Christian community?  That 
conversation has resulted in Linwood Radio, 
97.3 FM and linwoodradio.com.    
 
As you can imagine, lots of work has been done 
since to make this a reality.  A transmitter is 
located in Saffles’ cottage on Locust.  The 
station is on 24 hours, and offers inspiring 
Christian music, from the Jason Lovins Band to 
True North Chorale and Orchestra.  Look for 
additions to the station offerings as the season 
progresses.   
 
As The Breeze is a fixture at Linwood, we are 
hoping that the radio station will become a 
regular feature of life at Linwood. 
 

News 
From The Stand 

Youth and Family Activities 
Directors Katelyn & Josiah 

TUESDAY TEEN NIGHT 
Ages 13 – 19 

Tuesday - 7 p.m. weekly 
Meet at The Stand - Please Bring a Mask 

 

This past week we focused on Psalm 23 and trusting 
God in times of stress.  Now we are focusing on the 
importance of spending time with our Creator.  Go to 
the red box outside The Chapel to find some supplies 
for writing our own letter to God.  This activity is 
welcome to all ages as it is important for all of us to 
take time to pray and talk with God.   

FAMILY NIGHT 
All Ages 

Wednesday - 7 -9 p.m. weekly 
Meet at The Stand - Please Bring a Mask 

 

Next week we will be doing Painting in The Park.  
We encourage you to find rocks together as a family 
ahead of this activity.  Bring them to paint them for 
the Rock Garden!   
 

Bring the whole family ! 
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A Message from Park Pastor Chris Scruggs 
Getting Started 

so it's better to meet here unless it's an 
emergency. 
 
This week, remember there is a Bible study at 10  
a.m. on Wednesday morning in The Pavilion.  
It should be over by 11.  We will have our 
normal online worship service this Sunday, June 
21, 2020.  On Sunday evening, we will have a 
vesper service outdoors in The Pavilion at 7 
p.m.   This is a short opportunity to meet 
together, pray, and close our Sundays in 
worship.  We will be having vesper services 
every other week this summer.  July 5 will be 
the next one of these service. 
 
Getting to know someone involves learning 
what they are passionate about.  Kathy and I are 
passionate about discipleship, helping people 
grow closer to Christ and experience the joy and 
power of the Holy Spirit in their lives.  We are 
also passionate about helping Christians, and 
especially mature Christians, learn to connect 
with a new generation of believers and help 
them to grow and have some of the same 
experiences we have had.  I am sure that, before 
the summer ends, we will share more about this 
experience with “y’all" (proving I am a Texan). 
 
Once again, it is a real pleasure being here with 
you this summer. Kathy sends her love. 

 
God bless you all, 
 

Pastor Chris  

Dear Friends, 

 
It has been great beginning our time in Linwood 
Park. Two weeks ago, we arrived here at 
Linwood.  Last week, we experienced our first 
online worship at Linwood.  Thanks to everyone 
who watched and thanks to all those who made 
it possible!  (A lot of work went on behind the 
scenes to make that worship service possible.)  
As you know, we now have Linwood Radio and 
the services are rebroadcast during the week. 
 
Some of you know that only a day or two after 
we arrived, our youngest daughter had a biking 
accident in Austin, Texas.  As a result, Kathy 
had to go home to be with her during surgery.  
The surgery is over and Melanie is recovering!  
Unfortunately, Kathy cannot come back until 
Melanie is seen by the doctor one more time in 
about a week.  In the meantime, pray that 
everything goes well in Austin. 
 
Some of you have seen me walking around The 
Park.   I'm one of those people that tries to get in 
my 10,000 steps every day!  I'm always happy to 
be interrupted or walk with people for a time and 
visit.  I've met a number of you while walking.  
As many of you have noticed while walking or 
bicycling by the Auburn house, Kathy and I 
spend a good bit of time on the front porch.  We 
are always happy to have visitors! 
 
If any of you need to talk privately to me, please 
feel free to stop by or call to see if we can meet.  
One of the reasons for having a Park pastor is to 
have a spiritual friend available here at Linwood 
to talk with people about issues of 
importance.   If you're one of those people, 
please take advantage of the availability of a 
spiritual friend in The Park.  In a week or two, 
when our schedule levels out, I'll probably begin 
to spend some regular hours in The Tabernacle.  
For the time being, the Tabernacle is closed, and 
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PLAYGROUND UPDATE 
Governor Dewine has announced that Playgrounds can 
open on June 10.  Matt will disinfect the equipment 
daily and there will be several hand sanitizer stations in 
the playground area.   
 

Please encourage your kids to honor social distancing 
and to use the sanitizers when moving from one piece 
to the next.   If your child is not feeling well or has a 
temp over 100, please do not let them go to the 
playground.  We want everyone to be safe and stay 
well. 
 

SPEED LIMIT  

The speed limit in the park is 10 mph.  The kids of 
Linwood are out in full force on their bikes, roller 
skates, and just playing.   As our most important asset, 
we want to keep them safe. 
 

GOLF CART RULES 
1. Operators must have a valid drivers license. 
2. Operators must obey the same safe driving practices 

as automobiles in the park.  
3. Golf cart operation is limited to use on established 

roads and may not be parked in a manner which 
interferes with vehicles or pedestrian traffic. 

4. Golf carts must have fully functioning headlights, 
brakes and horns, and must not be altered with 
“high speed kits” or “lift kits” or anything that 
enhances the performance of the Golf Cart. 

5. Golf Carts may NOT carry more than the number of 
passengers for which they are designed. 

Let's have an enjoyable summer and remember, social 
distancing is still the new norm at Linwood. 
 
 

DOG LEASH REGULATIONS 
Please remember that dogs are to be on a leash and 
under the control of the person walking them.  Dogs 
are not allowed on the beach at any time.   
 

If you rent your cottage, please make sure your renters 
are aware of these rules. 
 

Reminders  
From the Park Board 

The Linwood Breeze is brought to you by the 
Linwood Council of Christian Life in 
cooperation with the Cottage Owners 
Association. If you have info and/or pictures 
you would like included, email  to 
Breeze.editor@linwoodcouncil.org.   If there 
are pictures of children in the photos, include 
parental permission for us to publish the 
picture online and in the printed newspaper.    
Photos in this edition courtesy of: Kate 
Breece, Scruggs family. 
 

You may already know that our Christian Life 
organization actively supports those people 
from Linwood that are involved in missions 
and ministries where they live.   
 

If you know of someone that is involved in this 
type of work, please send an email to Robyn 
Zeeman, Missions Committee Leader, 
at:   rczeema@us.ibm.com.   By the end of 
June, she will then send a scholarship 
nomination form to them.    
 

Thanks so much and look forward to hearing 
from you! 

Missions Moment 


